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   Minutes of the February 8, 2017 St. Louis Police Veterans’ Association 

The 460
th 

meeting of the St. Louis Police Veterans was called to order at 11:30.   President George Ratermann led 

the membership in the Pledge of Allegiance.  Chris Zarbo read the opening prayer. 

All officers were present. 

President Ratermann stated we received three applications for membership, David Ellison, Melvin Sheets and Rick 

Heagney.   A motion was made by Wil Grove, seconded by Herman Ubben to accept the applications.  Motion 

passed by voice vote. 

President Ratermann acknowledged Jack Fulluo for his 17 years of delivering flags to for deceased members at the 

funeral homes.  George Weindel will take over that position.   A motion was made by Jim Wurm, seconded by Wil 

Grove make Jack Folluo a life time member of the organization.  Motion passed on a voice vote and Jack received a 

thunderous ovation from the members. 

President Ratermann introduced SLPOA Attorney  Brian Milligan, who addressed the membership on the changes 

to the new state gun laws.  After which, he answered questions from the membership. 

Secretary’s Report:  A motion was made by Herman Ubben, seconded by Ralph Harper to accept the minutes as 

printed.  Motion passed on voice vote.                

Secretary’s Report:  A motion was made by Wil Grove, seconded by Ralph Harper to accept the minutes as printed.  

Motion passed on a voice vote. 

Treasurer’s Report:  Treasurer Terry Shoemaker gave the monthly report.   A motion was made by Wil Grove, 

seconded by Jim Wurm to accept the report subject to audit.  Motion passed on a voice vote. 

President Ratermann stated the following non-members had passed away, Roy Kessler, Robert Porter and Jardee 

Carter. 

Old Business:  None 

New Business:  Herman Ubben again thanked the membership for their donation of soap for the needy. And, 

stated the SLPVA had donated over 4000 bars since donations were started.                                      

President Ratermann stated the SLPVA election will be in March for all positions.  Anyone interested is welcome to 

run.  They will take office on April 1
st

.    

Tony Pona stated we had 91 members in attendance.  Nine Prizes and 2 donated by Cathy Chapman were 

awarded.                                                                                                             

A motion was made by Rich Chapman, seconded by Wil Grove to adjourn.  Motion passed on a voice vote.  The 

meeting adjourned at 12:02 PM.  
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